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Calendar: 
Week of 3/2/15: 
Mon.- Maple Sugar Study Trip slips and $ due

Fri.- Comprehension, Vocab, Spelling, Phonics tests 
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Math:
We will continue our unit on Addition and Subtraction.

· This week, we will learn about using base 10 blocks to regroup and completing comparison number stories.  We are also continuing to work hard on learning our addition and subtraction facts.   These facts need to be mastered by the end of 2nd grade.
Grammar and Writing:

Grammar- We are learning about using commas correctly.

Writing- We are responding to our Journey’s story “The Signmaker’s Assistant” by answering questions about the story.

Reading:  

We will be working on the story The Signmaker’s Assistant in our Journey’s books.  We will be completing various activities related to this story and continuing to learn about annotating text.  Skills we will focus on include using illustrations to understand a story, synonyms, and our vocabulary words.  


Spelling: 
Our new words this week are: car, dark, arm, star, park, yard, party, hard, farm, start, part, spark.  Our review words are: art, jar.  The skill we will focus on this week is the “ar” sound in words.


ANNOUNCEMENTS AND REMINDERS
· Mrs. Osika’s Contact Information
Phone Number: 947-7869 ext. 8573.  
Email: kosikaclass@hobart.k12.in.us
· There are multiple resources for parents and students to use to keep track of homework.  First, planners are filled out and should be checked every night.  I check them each morning and again each afternoon before students leave.  Second, my website is updated with homework assignments weekly.  Third, Harmony can be checked for current grades and missing assignments, as it is also updated weekly.  Finally, you can check Homework Hotline:

· Dial 947-7869

· When the menu options start, press 6.

· Enter extension 9573 and hit the # key to hear my daily homework message.

· The annual Spring Fest raises money every year for a critical Early Intervention program here in Hobart called Parents As Teachers/Building Brickies.  Each grade level is creating and raffling off a basket at this event.  We are asking for a $0.50-$1.00 donation to offset the cost of these baskets.  Students who bring in money to donate earn the chance to clip up for being so generous. (
· Field trip permission slips and money were due Monday 3/2.  I had an overwhelming number of parents volunteer to chaperone.  We can only have 5 chaperones per class due to room on the bus.  So, if you are not chosen this time, please volunteer again in the future.  I will send a note home to chaperones by Wednesday for those able to join us.  You must be registered through the office as an approved volunteer to chaperone this study trip.  If you are not, you will not be chosen.
· This week’s Top Dog is Benjamin.  Next week’s Top Dog is Brooklynn.






